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Application no. 2015/3373/P 

Response to the Heath and Hampstead Society. August 2015
 3 Greenaway Gardens, Hampstead, London, NW3 7DJ
A previous planning application ref.   2011/3798/P has given consent for basement and above ground  extensions.  This consent included the removal of a Bay (S2) in the north east corner of the rear garden and a Yew (T 22) in the south east corner of the rear garden.

The present application (2015/3373/P)  also removes a Cherry T5. 

This tree was acknowledged in consent no. 2011/3798/P as a category “C” 
(as per table 1 of British Standard 5837 (2012)     “Trees in Relation to design, demolition and construction” ). 
The tree is most likely to be a Japanese Cherry cultivar and was planted by a householder (as all rear garden trees are). The variety will not be of local, national or international importance. 

Japanese Cherries tend to grow rapidly and are showy for a few years, they then decline rapidly.  

The tree has a stem diameter of 180 mm (7 inches) and cannot be appreciated from a place where the public has unrestricted access. It is not giving a public amenity and most likely would not fulfil the Boroughs criteria for a Tree Preservation Order. 

Therefore this Cherry should not be regarded as a planning constraint for the present application. 

The area in which the Cherry is standing is outside of the piling line and will not be excavated. This area is suitable for replanting with new trees.  
It is often the case that gardens in Hampstead  have circa 300mm of toposoil and then a heavy clay layer. Basement lids are often at a depth greater than 300mm from the existing grade – part of the depth of the former  clay layer is replaced with topsoil which is more conducive to tree growth. New trees can exploit the topsoiled area over basement lids.  
 The depth and fabric of basements preclude the possibility of any future claims arising from heave or direct damage and therefore trees cannot be not implicated and can grow to full stature for that particular site. 
New houses always bring new plantings and release funds to bring formerly neglected trees back into management. 

In this case the householder tree stocks of the Borough will not be eroded. 

This Cherry can be easily replaced with another or more trees and these replacements can be assured by planning condition.   

All retained trees will be protected by temporary fencing as described the submitted tree survey whilst building works are taking place. 

Tim Price.  M.arbor.A

                Cherry T5 
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